
 

  

William Shrewsbury Primary School 
Year 5 and 6 Autumn Newsletter 

Changes to Y5 and Y6 Staff 

There are a couple of changes to our department this year. We would like to welcome Mrs Brampton 

and Mrs Griffiths to the Year 5 team following their time working in the Y 3/4 department. Mrs 

Wellman is also joining the Y5/6 department from another school.  It is great to have such 

experienced members of staff in our department and we are all working hard to continue to produce 

a stimulating and challenging curriculum for our children, creating an environment in which they can 

thrive and reach their full potential. 

 
School Council 

New School Council members are currently being 

selected for this year to join our School Council 

Leaders. They are very important and responsible 

jobs and members will be consulted on a variety of 

issues throughout the school. Our School Council 

was very successful last year, making key decisions 

on playground improvements and equipment as well 

as helping to support a variety of events and 

developments around school. We will be using their 

excellent ideas to continue to make improvements 

this academic year. 

 

Dear Parents 
Welcome to our 2019 – 2020 school year. 

Our Year 5 and 6 children have started this new academic year really well and are doing a brilliant 

job of coming into school smartly dressed and ready to learn. They are tackling their new jobs and 

class activities with the same determination. 

Thank you for your support with helping them deal with their new challenges. 

We will be continuing to maintain this pride in our school and are grateful that you help us achieve 

this.  

Simple areas you can assist us with are to ensure the following: shirts are tucked in; ties are on 

properly and children know how to tie them; no flesh-coloured tights; only simple stud earrings and 

no other jewellery except a watch; no coloured nail varnish and make-up. 

Thank you so much for your continued support.          

 

Perfect Pals 
Over the coming weeks, a number of children in 

Year 6 will be trained to become Perfect Pals. 

Children will be given this training before being 

selected to go out onto the playground to support 

games and activities, as well as help children with 

any problems they may have. 

Extra-Curricular Activities available for  

Year 5 and 6 

Monday  

Dodgeball   Young Voices Rehearsals  

Girls Football 

Tuesday 

Wildcats Girls Football            

Football Squad Training (invite only)               

Wednesday 

Table Tennis 

Thursday 

Hi Fives Rugby 

Running Club 

Friday 

Soccerstars – Football     

Hockey 

 

 



 

  
Games Clothing 

 

The weather has been fairly kind to us so far, but soon children 

will need suitable warm clothing for games and club days and 

trainers and boots for rugby or football. Please help your child by 

checking the days they need different kit. In cold weather, we 

encourage the children to wear hats and gloves during games 

lessons. For indoor P.E. please can children wear a white t-shirt 

and white shorts. Please can all this clothing be labelled too! 

Year 6 Games – Tuesday pm 

Year 6 PE – Wed. (6R/6G) Fri. (6B) 

Year 5 Games – Monday pm 

Year 5 PE – Tuesday and Thursday 

 

WATER IS COOL IN SCHOOL 

Please remember that we want water in school for pupils to have a drink in class as long as the 

bottle has a safe non-spill top.  In order to ensure that every child is treated equally, please could 

we ask that it is only water in the bottle and not squash?  Thank you. 

How does drinking water improve learning? 

The key to boosting your capacity to learn is to keep well hydrated throughout the day. 

When we are thirsty, mental performance deteriorates by 10%. 

Pupils concentrate better because they are not distracted by the effects of dehydration such as 

thirst, tiredness and irritability. 

 

Year 5 & 6 Outdoor Education Centre Visits 
 

Year 5 Outdoor Education Centre visits 

Parents of Year 5 pupils will have an introductory evening for the outdoor activities visits. 

This meeting is on Wednesday 2nd October at 5:30pm in Mr Randles’ room.  The Y5 visit 

to Standon Bowers Outdoor Education Centre takes place from 8th to 10th January 2020. 

Information for parents about the trip will be discussed at the meeting on 2.10.19 - 

Please try to be there if you have any questions at all! 

Y6 children visit Whitemoor Lakes from 9th – 11th October 2019.  If Y6 parents have any 

questions about this visit, for which the planning is well under way, please do not hesitate to 

contact your child’s class teacher. 

 

Fire Station Visit 

Year 5 will be visiting 

Burton Fire Station on 

Wednesday 16th October 

for a óSafe and Soundô 

event. 



 

  
Children’s responsibilities in Y6 

The children in Year 6 will all be starting their new year with new responsibilities.  Every child has 

at least one responsible job this year.  These include: prefects, play leaders, perfect pals, assembly 

monitors, learning ambassadors, school ambassadors, school councillors or health and safety 

representatives.  These new roles will give the children confidence, self-belief and it will also 

(hopefully) help them to be punctual and prepared!  

 
AFWS  

Autumn and Christmas Discos 

Friday 18th October  

Friday 6th December 

8 p.m. to 9.30 p.m.  

 

Year 5 responsibilities 

The Year 5 children also get the chance to show how 

responsible they are.  Children will have classroom roles 

which could include being a monitor for certain books, 

equipment or resources.  They could be the class health 

& safety rep, school council member, or e-safety 

ambassador.  Some collect and count tokens; others run 

the lunchtime kayaking club! 

 

School Trips 

Are you lucky enough to 

have some spare time?  

Perhaps a couple of hours?  

If so, please consider 

coming along on one of our 

trips.  We do need parent 

help to ensure we have 

enough adults for safe 

supervision of our children 

when on a trip.  Events 

outside school in Y5/6 

include: the local pumping 

station (Y6), a River Dove 

walk (Y5), Stretton village 

walks, Y5 bowls club 

lessons, Y6 summer term 

treat. 

Please let the school 

office know if you can 

spare some of your 

valuable time. 

Thank you! 

Topics pupils will study this Autumn: 
 

Year 5 Topics 

Stig of the Dump 

The Pearl Diver 

Local History / Ancient Greece  

Changes of State  

Pantomime  

Anti-bullying 

E-Safety 

Year 6 Topics 

Moondial 

A Christmas Carol 

The Age of Change – Victorians 

PSHE New Beginnings/ E-Safety 

Victorians – Pumping Station Visit (30th September) 

Electricity/ Forces 

DT: Torches 

William Morris 

 

 



 
Times Tables 

By the end of Year 4, children should know their 

times tables up to 12x12. Please encourage your 

child to practise tables at home, including division 

facts, as this knowledge greatly improves 

confidence during maths lessons.  It also makes 

many other maths subject areas much easier! 

Don’t forget TT Rock stars too! 

 

Homework in Year 6 will be a piece of English and Maths each week as well as  

regular reading and spellings to learn for a weekly test. Homework will be linked to work 

covered in school so it is essential that pupils complete this part of their learning.  

Each Maths set teacher will set their own homework for their class. This will be linked  

to class work and will assist in the child’s learning. Occasionally, they will be given a longer piece 

to research over a week or two linked to our topics. 

Homework in Year 5 will include English, Maths and spellings every week and sometimes 

links to other subjects as they occur throughout the year. 

If pupils do not complete their homework they may be asked to complete this at playtime or 

lunchtime. If there are further difficulties, parents will be invited to school to help discuss how 

we can work together to support their child’s learning.  

Both Year 5 and 6 Homework should be completed in blue ink but not biros. Please 

complete Maths in pencil. However, the children are extremely good at presenting special 

assignments and may use a variety of equipment to create the desired outcome.                      

Home/school contact 

Please use the home/school book to 

inform the class teachers of any issues 

you think we need to know about. 

(Short term illness, lost items, hospital 

visits etc.) 

 

Christmas Services 

 Year 5 and Year 6 Christmas assemblies will 

follow a new format this year.  The events 

will be held at School on the afternoons of:  

Wednesday 11th (Y6) and Thursday 12th (Y5) 

December.  

 The Y6 service will be followed by a 

Victorian market showcasing hand made 

decorations and sweet treats which will be 

available to buy. 

 

 

Reminder: 

Please ensure that your child does not arrive at 

school too early in the morning. If they arrive 

before 8.45am they will not be supervised on the 

premises.  

Children should arrive from 8.45am. 

Thank you. 


